Board Report
Brackett Junior High
Date: 11-14-2011

Enrollment: Brackett Jr. High

7" Grade 52 same
8" Grade 47 -1
Total Junior 99 -1
High

Enrollment: Brackett Educational Academy/Discipline

7" Grade
8" Grade 1 +1
Total BEA 1 +1

Total Junior High Enrollment- 100 same

Discipline Report: From 10-3-2011 To 10-31-2011

Total number of discipline referrals

General misbehavior (talking, swearing, tardy etc.)

15

Skipping

Fighting

Possession of tobacco

Public display of affection

Off campus violation

Transportation violation

Possession of alcohol/drugs

Bullying

Stealing

Staff Development (October 3, 2011 to October 31, 2011)

October 10 — BrackettJH Teaching Staff, Aides,
and Administrator

G/T Recertification;Blood Born
Pathogens, Diabetes, Epi Pen;
Dept. Meetings on STAAR & EOC

October 10 — Selected Teaching Staff and Aides

ESHAR training




Principal’s General Narrative:
TEA released the Gold Performance Acknowledgements for 2011. Brackett Junior High
School received 3 out of a possible 8. Our faculty, staff, and students worked very hard

for this recognition and they all deserve a big pat on the back.

TEA Gold Performance Acknowledgements

Attendance
Commended Level on Reading
Commended Level on Writing

The Brackett JH students did well at the end of the first nine weeks with an overall passing rate of
88%. The 8" grade had a passing rate of 81.25 % while the 7" grade had a passing rate of
94.23%. The overall honor rolls (“A” or “A-B” honor rolls) rate was 47%. The 7t grade had 26%
of the their class on the honor rolls. The 8™ grade had 21% of their class on the honor rolls.

Teachers in all courses have worked hard to get the students and athletes to be successful and
have done a great job. They continue to learn about the state testing requirements concerning
STAAR and EOC as information concerning these tests becomes available. The levels of
expectations in the classrooms are kept high and the efforts to meet those expectations, by both
teachers and students, are continuous and constant.

The Junior High Athletic program is moving into the basketball season after successful football,
volleyball, and cross-country seasons. The coaches are continuing to do a great job and are great
role models for the students.

The Junior High Academic program is going on also with students meeting with event coaches
and working on the various literary contests they have signed up for. That contest will take place
in December.

| would like to thank the school board for their continued support and efforts to make our
schools the best they can be during the difficult economic times. Your efforts are indeed a factor
in the positive results everyone works towards with such dedication. The end result is that our
district stands out from others and our students are successful in their pursuits.

Respectfully Submitted,

George T. “Stoney” Burks



